PROGRESS

OF THE



Volume 12

NOVEMBER, 1967

Number 3

From The Superintendent's Desk

We were privileged to be the speaker at the recent Central Pilgrim College alumni banquet and urged the listeners not to be influenced by the spirit of the



day which says, "there are yet four months and then cometh harvest." The Massuggested ter 1900 years ago that NOW is the time. In our house to house calling, in visiting the sick, in School Sunday

expansion and revival planning, may God help us to remember that NOW is the time.

I have been in nearly every area of our District work in recent days. Numbers of revivals have been in progress and others will be soon. The quarterly reports show that a number of good victories are being won and I thank God for these.

With the going of the Rovenstines from Hill City we are faced with a real need, the need for someone to serve in this field. Please join me in prayer that God's man for this place may be speedily found.

The combined meeting of the Polity Committees of the merging churches will be held in Indianapolis in a few days. Our General Board meeting will then follow. Many important items are on the agenda for consideration that will affect the structure of our new church.

Due to these General Church meetings that will be called again in early spring, our ministerial convention date has been changed to March 19-21. The location has not been decided but the committee will have something to tell us soon. Rev. P. W. Thomas will be the speaker. Every minister should be making plans NOW to attend.

You will be glad to know that Lakin is making fine progress on their new church building. It is a thing of beauty and should serve as an inspiration to any church that has a need of this kind.

Marriages

Howard—Wynonia Ware and Melvin Cox, September 30.

Wichita Bethel—Norman David and Donald Beougher, October 14.

Church News

Argonia—Bushman—The Lord gave us a great time of blessing on our Rally Day and Homecoming. This was in conjunction with a week-end meeting in which we greatly enjoyed the ministry of Rev. H. K. Busby with Dr. and Mrs. Ernie Lewis and family as singers. Two were saved and one sanctified. We have received two more members into the church.

Big Bow—W. Plummer—Our people enjoyed and profited much by the Johnson revival. Several of our younger generation folk were converted. Praise the Lord.

Bird City—Schendel—Brother and Sister Moffett are on vacation in Kansas City visiting relatives. They plan to spend some time in the Ozarks. Brother and Sister Schendel spent a few days in Salem, Oregon visiting Sister Schendel's father. He will soon be ninety years old.

Brewster—Keller—Mr. and Mrs. Mc-Kendrick and Rev. Geo. Farr brought the Sunday messages while the pastors were in a meeting at Bird City. Mr. Leonard Kinkade spoke at the evening service, October 29.

Colby—Wade—Training classes for personal work are being held on Monday and Friday evenings. Interest is good. Our pastor attended the funeral of a brother-in-law in Wichita the last of October. The Wade family is nicely settled in the parsonage now.

Fall River—Stewart—Rev. Florence Stewart was dismissed from the hospital Friday the 27th. She was not able to be with us for services Sunday. We are praying that she will soon be able to be in the services again.

Fowler—Ireland—The pastor has been bringing some "timely" messages in preparation for our revival, November 9-19, with Rev. and Mrs. L. J. Cherryholmes of Indiana.

Goodland—Solter—We are to have a revival, November 2-12, with Rev. Irene Weitert as evangelist. Have had some wonderful prayer services in preparation for these special meetings. Have several away on vacation which always lessens the home crowd. A White Christmas was observed, October 29. The National Workers received an offering of \$32.00, our missionary \$45.00 with more to come in.

Hill City—Mrs. Raymond Lynn has been helping us with our Sunday ser-

vices. We are praying for a permanent pastor. Pray with us.

Howard—Ware—Our attendance is good, God has been blessing. We have one new family with five children. They were reclaimed. Several new folks coming.

Hutchinson—Mrs. Merle Springer of Aguilar, Colorado attended several services while visiting her mother, Mrs. Baker. Our poor pastor—after three months he finds himself moving again. We are sure they will enjoy the extra room though. They are moving into a four bedroom home on 126 W. 7th.

Iola—Bell—Rally day. It was a thrill to break our record in attendance, we had 55. We are having cottage prayer meetings on Wednesday. Brother Busby brought us a wonderful message, October 29.

Johnson—Burton—God gave us a good revival with P. O. Carpenter and Brecheisens. We look forward to working with the Snyders, November 1-12 in revival at Muncie, Indiana.

Lakin—Mueller—Work is still progressing on our new church. The Lord is helping us to reach out into some new homes for the church.

Oakley—Allen—We are to have the C.P.C. choir with us, November 19. We are anticipating a great spiritual feast. We have some new families attending our services. We are looking to the Lord for guidance and victory for our church.

Sabetha—Gilbert—We were so happy in a recent Sunday night service when one went to the altar during the song service and several followed. There was no preaching that night. We had a good revival with Brother Morris Berry.

Salina—W. Rovenstine—We are happy to welcome several new ones in our services. We have converted the old parsonage into a Sunday School Annex.

Scott City—Owen—We welcome the Bergrens and McQuires to our Sunday school. Many new families were contacted during our recent contest. We thank God for a renewed interest in the work of God. A Halloween party was given on Tuesday. Plans are made for attending the Sunday School Convention.

Syracuse—Heckart—The Sunday School Convention was in Syracuse for the South West Kansas Zone, December 5. Rev. Ralph Armstrong and Burnis Barnes, one of the charter members of (Continued on page 2)

Progress of the Kansas Pilgrims

Published monthly by the Sunday Schools of the Kansas District.

Howard Busby Editor Lamont, Kansas

Managing Editor Carl Lewis Lyndon, Kansas

Sunday School Attendance

OCT	OBER		
			loss
avad all other	an order		or
Church	1967		gain
CLASS A	AA (150-20	#160 ED 193	
Syracuse	151	156	—5
CLASS A	A (101-15	0)	
Johnson	129	99	+30
Sabetha	118	105	+13
CLASS	A (76-100)		
Fredonia	98	107	-9
Wichita Trinity	77		
CLASS	B (51-75)		
Argonia	74	79	-5
Hutchinson	71	77	-6
Wichita First	70	61	+9
Scott City	67	46	+21
Oakley	66	72	-6
Goodland	64	70	-6
Wichita Bethel	51	55	-4
CLASS	C (26-50)		
Lakin	50	58	-8
Sharon Springs	50	76	-26
Osawatomie	46	39	+7
Salina	45	44	+1
Colby	44	44	
Big Bow	42	31	+11
Topeka	41	24	+17
Lamont	40	29	+11
St. Francis	36		
Lincoln	34	31	+3
Iola	33	27	+6
Lyndon	29	24	+5
Bird City	. 28		
Howard	27	21	+6
Wichita Grace	27	29	-2
Winona	+ 27	28	-1
	D (0-25)		
Brewster	25	23	+2
El Dorado	24	31	-7
Fowler	21	22	-1
Fall River	20	30	10
Humboldt	15		

CLASS F (Failed to report)

Arlington

Toronto

Oakley Garden City

SUNDAY SCHOOL OF THE MONTH

Numerical Gain

Johnson 30 Percentage Gain 71

Topeka

Pictures of Your **Church Activities**

Pastors are urged to send photos of good quality related to special events and happenings in your church to Rev. Carl Lewis, Lyndon, Kansas 66451.

Youth News

Bird City-Lonnie and Patricia Willis were home over the weekend of October 29. Lonnie is a student at Kansas State.

Colby-Our youth were invited to Sharon Springs to a progressive supper. Five plan to attend.

Fowler-Our youth are in the process or redecorating their Sunday school room. Blessings on them.

Hutchinson-Seventeen attended the zone rally in Wichita and returned the plaque to Hutchinson.

Iola-We recently had a very interesting lesson on the fruits of the Spirit. Dennis Sommerfell was with us in our service

Johnson-The young people's group have made their project a new bulletin board for the church.

Lakin-The youth are enjoying a series of lessons from Bunyun's "Pilgrims Progress." The spiritual lessons are very practical.

Scott City-Under the leadership of Mrs. L. S. La Mastres the youth are progressing in numbers and activities.

Sharon Springs-We are planning a progressive Supper for the youth of our zone. Several attended the youth rally at Goodland.

Wichita First-The youth society bought a good typewriter for the church.

South-Central Youth Zone

The South-Central youth had a good rally, October 16, with every church represented in the special music and singing. The zone officers were elected in the business meeting which Rev. Gary Plummer ably chairmanned. Officers elected were: John Overholt, vice President; Velda Stone, Secretary; and Mrs. Edith Aeschliman, Treasurer.

Every pastor was present. were 84 present, with the attendance banner being won by Hutchinson.

Northwest Youth Zone

We had our October Youth Zone Rally at Goodland, with 94 in attendance. The Goodland church was in charge of the program. They presented a program with a missionary emphasis, with various costumes of the people of India.

The Salters presented slides of their work in India, in conclusion, which was very interesting and challenging.

Scott City took the trophy home with 18 in attendance.

Refreshments were furnished by the Goodland church, following the program.

Church News

(Continued from page 1)

the church, had a stay in the Syracuse hospital last month.

Sharon Springs-Bocox-Everyone enjoyed the Godly messages of Rev. Irene Weitert. God spoke to many hearts. Several young people bowed at the altar of praver.

Wichita Bethel-Eichelberger-We have been having some good services. Rev.

Missionary News

Argonia-We are anticipating the visit of Sister Nadeen Hyde soon to show pictures and speak on Guyana.

Brewster-We sent 170 pounds of used clothing to Raymondville.

Colby-We have mailed our Christmas boxes to the Kahre family.

Fowler-242 pounds of literature and used clothing were sent to the field this month.

Goodland-We sent several packages of Sunday school literature to Barbado and two barrels and two boxes of clothing (400 pounds) to the flood stricken brethren at Raymondville.

Hutchinson-We sent 225 pounds of used clothing to Raymondville.

Johnson-We had two missionary work days packing two boxes of literature for South America and three boxes of clothing for New Mexico.

Lakin-We have been collecting quilts and clothing for the flood victims of

Oakley-We mailed 400 pounds of clothing to Raymondville. Also several boxes of medicine were sent to the field.

Sabetha-We sent ten boxes of good clothing to Raymondville.

Scott City-Five boxes were sent to Texas and two blouses and two skirts for project of year.

Sharon Springs-We sent twelve boxes of used Sunday school literature to the Mason twins in Guyana.

St. Francis-We have packed a Christmas box for the Missionary, Rev. and Mrs. Gerald Kahre family.

Wichita Bethel-We are working on band uniforms for Africa. We recently finished a quilt for the Hutchinson guest house.

Wichita First-We packed and sent clothing to Texas. We are getting the money ready to send to our Christmas missionary family.

Wichita Trinity-We recently sent nine boxes of new and used articles to Texas.

Winona-We sent money for native workers. We also sent 140 pounds of used clothing to Raymondville.

Lyndon-We sent almost 300 pounds of clothing to Texas. Also, sent a lovely Tupperware Christmas (\$75.00 worth) to the Smith family in the Philipines.

Dowty will fill the pulpit two Sundays while the pastor is in a meeting at Lincoln. Kansas.

Wichita First-Hogarth-We are looking forward to the zone Sunday School Convention, also the college quartet and choir will be in town soon. We had a joint baptismal service with the Trinity Church. Five of our people were bap-

Wichtia Grace-Brother Bushy preached for us Sunday morning, October 29, in the absence of our pastor.

Winona-Keller-Rev. Arthur White had both of the evening services while the pastors were in a meeting at Bird City. Our laity had charge of the morning services.

PROGRESS

OF THE



Volume 12

DECEMBER, 1967

Number 4

Church News Around the District

Argonia—Bushman—Praise the Lord for His goodness to the children of men. He still answers prayer. He has given us a good number of seekers during a recent weekend revival with Rev. Jerry Bunch and the Gospel Mello-Aires as workers. We've also had some victories around the altar in our regular services. We are praying and working to strengthen our outreach.

Big Bow—W. Plummer—It was nice to have John and Beverly Jones and children home over the Thanksgiving season. They are doing missionary work with the Indians in Farmington, New Mexico.

Bird City—Schendel—The Thanksgiving season brought home the students from college. Eileen Willis, Central Pilgrim College, Lonnie and Patricia Willis, Manhatten, Larry Willis and family came from Kansas City to visit his mother. It was a real joy to have the Central Pilgrim Choir with us Sunday night, Novemebr 19. Nearly 300 attended the service.

Brewster—Keller—Our mortage burning will be December 17, with Rev. Busby as speaker. God has marvelously helped us in getting our debt erased. We heard the C. P. C. choir at Bird City.

Fall River—Stewart—Robert Latham from Central Pilgrim College has been coming for our Sunday services while our pastor has been unable to conduct them. We appreciate Brother Latham's help so much.

Fowler—Ireland—Rev. and Mrs. L. J. Cherryholmes clearly presented Bible truth during our revival. It was under the anointing of the Spirit. Seekers were happily rewarded at the altar and a definite spiritual trend is evident in the church. Our Self-Denial offering came to practically \$10.00 per resident member. We thought that was extra good considering we had just closed a revival.

Garden City — Aslin — Our Sunday School attendance is slowly picking up this fall. The pastor plans to be in California for Christmas.

Goodland-Solter-Three families away during most of the morth has caused quite a loss in the average. We had a good revival with Evangelist Irene Weitert as guest speaker. Several victories for which we are thankful are to be reported. The Christmas spirit is in the air if decorations are any indication of it. The fact is that December 25 is not far down the road and preparations and plans are made for the Christams program. Seven trees have been removed from the church yard. This certainly improves the looks. Before another report can be given we say "Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year to all."

Hill City—Mrs. Raymond Lynch of Alton, Kansas has accepted the call to fill the vacancy left by the Rovenstines. We have been able to keep our attendance up. We are thankful we could find some one to help us at this time.

Howard—Ware—Interest here is good and God is blessing. We have several new ones coming. We are glad to have the Nusz's back from harvest. Our pastor had the funeral for his wife's uncle, November 19, at Fredonia. Humboldt—We will be in a revival December 3-10 with Rev. Robert Rogers. We have missed our pastor the past two Sundays while he was on tour with the Central Pilgrim College choir. Ministerial students Ken Blake, Wilber Clark, and Jerry Etheridge filled the pulpit during the absence of Brother Kelly. We appreciate the help of the students very much. May the Lord richly bless them. Mr. Roush is in the Santa Fe Hospital, Topeka, Kansas. He underwent major surgery December 1.

Iola—Bell—We have three new families attending our services; the Lewis Seal, Vern Peterson and Lewis Young families. There was a good crowd at the Sunday School Convention held in our church. The Wylie family played a beautiful musical number during our Thanksgiving service November 22.

Johnson—Burton—The board has approved a planning committee for a new parsonage. Our goal is to start next fall. New furniture has been ordered for our nursey and we plan to re-decorate it soon.

Lakin—Mueller—We are grateful to God that seven new members joined the church Sunday, November 26. The Lord honored and blessed as the testimonies were given and the right hand of fellowship was extended.

Lamont—Fry—We have raised nearly one-half of the finances for our parsonage modernization project.

Lincoln—Elliott—New non-transparent glass has been installed in the windows

(Continued on page 2)

Dates to Remember in 1968

MARCH 19-21 — Ministerial Convention . . Dr. P. W. Thomas, Speaker

JULY 26-August 4 — Camp Meeting . . . Rev. E. L. Wilson, Evangelist

HUTCHINSON Rev. Maynard Hinman, Evangelist

Jim and Aletha Sheets, Singers

AUGUST, 3rd Week — Youth Camp Rock Springs Ranch
(Exact Date To Be Announced Later)

From The Superintendent's Desk

Rev. Howard K. Busby

These are tremedous days in a world that groans beneath a burden that seems too heavy to bear. In spite of this, our thoughts gather about the manger once more and we should all pause to pay



all pause to pay homage. Lowly shepherds or no, what a Savior! Stable or no, what a Savior! The old year passes and a new one beckons. For some of us it is a final call while others will be left to serve. Outside of Christ it is to

be a year crowded with uncertainties. However, we need not be appalled. The promises of God will not fail us and the foundation of God standeth sure.

Please make a careful study of the financial report on page four of this issue. We are grateful that so many churches are paying their budgets in full and we are sure that others have paid up their budgets since the District Treasurer issued this report. In the last report that I received from the General Secretary-Treasurer, the Kansas District ranked number one in percent of United Stewardship Fund assessments paid. We salute pastors and people alike for this achievement. We sincerely believe that a 100% payment of budgets by each church this year is not only a distinct possibility but an excellent opportunity to glorify God through our giving.

It might be of interest to you that at the recent joint meeting of the Polity Committees for the merging General Conference it was recommended that the magazine for the merged church be called "The Wesleyan Advocate." The site of the new merged church headquarter has not been decided on but is under study.

We have been receiving fine reports out of Bartlesville on the progress of our Bible college. The January issue of the Kansas Pilgrim will be especially devoted to Central Pilgrim College with many interesting articles concerning C. P. C. and our Kansas students that are enrolled there.

Church News

(Continued from page 1) of the church sanctuary. A Bible story hour for children is being held each Friday evening after school.

Lyndon—Lewis—We are thrilled to have the Thompson and Mienhart families as regular attenders of our Sunday School. Our annual Christmas supper

Missionary Society News

MRS. EDITH SOLTER, District Missionary President

Missionary News

Argonia—Our ladies have the blouses and many of the skirts made for the African Bible women. We have a large box of clothing ready to send to Raymond-ville, Texas.

Brewster—Mrs. Berry and Mrs. Mc-Call are our workers in mailing literature, awards, and clothing for the mission work.

Fowler—A check was sent to our missionary for Christmas. Our society gave \$25.00 for Self-Denial. Several hundred quilt blocks were cut at a work meeting recently.

Garden City—Our society is active and plan to make several blouses and skirts for Africa very soon.

Goodland—We have several boxes of used clothing ready to send to the needy in Raymondville, Texas.

Hill City—The ladies are preparing some boxes to be sent to the mission work.

Iola—Two boxes of used clothing has been sent to the Texas work from our missionary society.

Lakin—The missionary ladies are doing a splendid work. However, for the last work meeting they attended the Sy racuse revival.

Lamont—The missionary ladies spent the last meeting cleaning the church, after which they enjoyed a covered dish dinner.

Scott City—Three boxes of clothing were mailed to Raymondville, Texas.

Syracuse—The Christmas gift for the Richard Long family was over \$100.00.

Topeka—We have sent a numebr of boxes of clothing to the mission fields recently.

Wichita First—We gave our Christmas missionary a gift of \$105.00.

Wichita Trinity—Our Prayer Pal Banquet is to be December 11.

was held December 13. We are looking forward to the presentation of our Christmas program December 22.

Oakley—Allen—The C. P. C. choir was with us for two services, Saturday, November 18 and Sunday, November 19. The presentation by the choir was outstanding and without any special pull over \$1,400 was pledged for the new Student Center at C. P. C.

Osawatomie—Cook—Rev. Don Rothfuss pastor of the Ottawa Wesleyan Methodist Church has been preaching needed truth. Revival fires are kindled again. The attendance is good.

Sabetha—Gilbert—We enjoyed having Brother Busby with us in the morning service November 26.

(Continued on page 3)

The Missionary President Speaks

A few days ago I received the following letter from Mrs. Donald Wood, Zambia, Africa to whom the District Missionary Societies sent the dresses for the girls in the Chaboboma Mission School;

"Dear Mrs. Solter: One day about three weeks ago a large box arrived from overseas and inside was some beautiful blue uniforms. We were quite puzzled about this and wondered how our church headquarters would know the style of uniform our mission school uses. Another missionary from another station said she had heard Bertha Joy say many times how she wished our girls could have some uniforms from the States. But still we could not figure it out, and we were thinking of writing immediately to headquarters to find out about this box of uniforms when two more boxes arrived. Then more followed the next week. Then came a long letter of explanation from Miss Meeks telling us that the Kansas District took this as a project and that Miss Joy had made this request to Miss Meeks before death.

Your district has certainly done very neat work and the color and pattern of the uniforms are beautiful. It must have taken great cooperation on the part of everyone involved to get this large project completed. I might add timing is also perfect. Our school year will start in January so any uniforms for the coming year would be in the process of being ordered this coming month. So you see, the uniforms came just at the right time. Also this month, we received the duty money that the Kansas District Missionary Societies raised. Please extend our thanks and appreciation to all.

Girls are the same the world over and you can be sure the mission school girls will be delighted with the lovely blue uniforms. This will be the nicest dress many of them will have as most of these girls come from villages and parents who have little in the way of clothing as well made or of such good quality.

May God bless each one who took part. I never realized in how many ways the Missionary Societies were such a blessing to the missionaries until I became a missionary myself. If Miss Joy were here she would say in the language of the Chitonga people we serve, "TWALUMBA, CINICINI"—"Thank you very much."

Your missionaries at
Chaboboma Mission,
The Donald G. Wood family
and
Rowena Frazier, R. N.

Progress of the Kansas Pilgrims

Published monthly by the Sunday Schools of the Kansas District.

Howard Busby Lamont, Kansas

Managing Editor Carl Lewis Lyndon, Kansas

Sunday School Attendance

November, 1967

	1000	1000	or
Church	1966	1967	gain
CLASS AAA	THE RESERVE TO STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE PAR		
Syracuse	140	166	+26
CLASS AA	(101-15	0)	
Johnson	113	110	— 3
Sabetha	107	108	+1
CLASS A	(76-100)		
Fredonia	105	100	_ 5
Wichita Trinity	85	91	+ 6
CLASS F	73	75	+ 2
Argonia	67	69	+ 2
Goodland	64	66	+2
Wichita First	65	65	7 4
Scott City	33	58	干25
Sharon Springs	80	55	-15
Lakin	52	53	+ 1
CT ASS C			
CLASS C Wichita Bethel	54	F 0	
Topeka	40	50 48	-4 + 8
Colby	61	46	+ 0
Salina	01	45	-10
Garden City	44	40	- 4
Lamont	27	39	+12
Big Bow	29	39	+10
Osawatomie	36	38	+ 2
St. Francis	38	36	- 2
Hill City	27	30	+ 3
Lincoln	31	30	-1
Iola	18	29	+11
Wichita Grace	26	29	+ 3
Bird City	29	28	-1
Lyndon	25	28	+ 3
Fowler	42	26	-16
CLASS	D (0-25		
Howard	17	24	+ 4
Winona	28	23	— 5
Brewster	25	21	4
Fall River	25	20	— 5
El Dorado	25	18	- 7
Humboldt	7	16	
Toronto	13	7	— 6
CLASS F (Fail	led to R	eport)	
Hutchinson			

Hutchinson

SUNDA	AY	SCHO	OOL (OF 7	CHE	MON	TH
		Num	erica	I Ga	in		
Syracuse	9						26
		Perce	entag	e G	ain		
Scott C	ity						76%

Youth Society News

REV. GARRY D. PLUMMER, District Youth President

The Youth President Speaks

In youth, as well as in the reclining years, how quickly the time goes by. The Hutchinson camp with its several youth activities is now but history. Our first "Wesleyan-Pilgrim" youth camp has come and gone, leaving us with the memories of another fine camp. The zone rallies slip by rapidly month after

I hope you are taking advantage of the opportunity to attend the youth zone rallies in your area. I have attended two rallies in the North-West zone and one in the South-Central zone.

Yet as the time goes by, we must not forget to plan for the future. The annual Youth Week is almost here. The week of January 28-February 4 is Youth Week with this year's theme "That the World May Believe." Let us challenge our youth with the opportunity of preparation for service, participation in service, and of fellowship while serving.

It's only seven more months to Youth Camp! Remember to reserve the third week of August for a "Rock Springs Ranch vacation." The exact dates and other necessary details will be worked out at the combined Pilgrim-Wesleyan Youth Cabinet meeting schedule for January 18 in Salina.

Church News

(Continued from page 2)

Scott City-Owen-We are glad to welcome the Cloyd family in our Sunday School. Through our contests we have gained the Brooks children and Betzold girl. We welcome them in 'our Sunday School. A Christmas program is planned for the evening of December 17. The pastor plans to be home for Christmas.

Sharon Springs-Bocox-We are preparing for a Christmas program. A new carpet is to be laid on our platform and down the aisle of the sanctuary. Also a new sink and cabinet unit has been purchased for our kitchen.

St. Francis-G. Plummer-We just finished our revival with Rev. Morris Berry. Our Brother faithfully sowed the Gospel seed. We trust God will bless with the increase.

Syracuse-Heckart-God was pleased to give us a good revival with Rev. P.O. Carpenter and the singing Brecheisens. There was good attendance and several good victories.

Topeka-Hobbs-We are enjoying God's presence in our midst. We are working on the Christmas service program. We are looking forward to revival January 19-28, with Rev. William Hannan as evangelist.

Youth News

Argonia-Our youth won the zone plaque. They are now busy making a float for the church and city Christmas

Brewster-We have a youth choir which enjoys singing. November 26, they sang in five different homes.

Goodland-The Youth have their regular service each Sunday evening and take part in special singing in church services.

Hill City-We have meetings at 7 p.m. each Sunday evening. They are helping with the evening service.

Howard-Mary Anderson has been giving scene-a-felt talks which have been interesting both to the young and old.

Johnson - The young people sold \$114.00 of candy one evening. We are starting to work on our quiz for youth

Lakin-Several youth were home from college over Thanksgiving vacation.

Oakley-We are having a good variety of youth services, with excellent cooperation and participation.

Salina-We enjoyed hearing first-hand about the C. P. C. choir tour from David Miller

Scott City-The youth are busy with plans for Christmas caroling and choir numbers for the Christmas program. We plan to take three carloads to the Zone Rally at Bird City.

Syracuse-The youth served an "Appreciation Dinner" to their parents and. the pastor and wife. Some fifty were present.

Topeka-We have sent a number of boxes of clothing to the mission fields

Wichita Trinity-We are praying for our youth who are away in college and the military service.

South Central Youth Zone

The youth of our zone met at El Dorado, November 27. All seemed to enjoy the discussion program, young and old were challenged and encouraged. Argonia took the attendance banner. We were very happy to have Sister Letha Wood and a number of fine young folks from her church with us.

Northeast Youth Zone

Three churches, Sabetha, Topeka, and Lyndon were represented at the zone meeting held November 30, in the Topeka church. An interesting program was presented. A "Spiritual Banquet" was the theme of the evening. Lyndon won the attendance award.

Financial News and Views

LORREN D. ELLIOTT, District Treasurer

BUDGET REPORT - JULY THROUGH SEPTEMBER

DISTRICT BUDGET

UNITED STEWARDSHIP FUND

THREE STAR			The state of	Percent	THREE-STAR				Percent
CHURCHES	Due	Paid	Deficit	Paid	CHURCHES	Due	Paid	Deficit	Paid
Big Bow	\$ 12.75	\$ 12.75	\$	100%	Big Bow	\$ 40.38	\$ 40.36	\$.02	100%
Bird City	13.50	13.50		100%	Bird City	42.75	42.75	ψ .02	100%
Fall River	8.25	10.50		100%	Fall River	26.13	33.25		100%
Fowler	18.00	72.00		100%	Fowler	57.00	228.00		100%
Fredonia	33.00	45.00		100%	Goodland	90.25	103.00		100%
Goodland	28.50	34.00		100%	Humboldt	14.25	14.25		100%
Hill City	6.00	24.00		100%	Johnson	121.12	121.12		100%
Humboldt	4.50	4.50		100%	Lamont	38.00	38.01		100%
Johnson	38.25	38.25		100%	Lincoln	42.75	142.00		100%
Lamont	12.00	12.00		100%	Oakley	85.50	85.50		100%
Lincoln	13.50	54.00		100%	Sabetha	118.75	118.75		100%
Lyndon	9.75	10.00		100%	Scott City	16.63	16.65		100%
Oakley	27.00	27.00		100%	Sharon Springs	45.13	66.50		100%
Osawatomie	15.75	17.90		100%	Syracuse	180.50	182.00		100%
Sabetha	37.50	37.50		100%	Toronto	16.63	16.63		100%
Scott City	5.25	5.25		100%	Wichita First	76.00	79.18		100%
Sharon Springs	14.25	21.00		100%	Winona	23.75	24.75		100%
Syracuse	57.00	57.00		100%		20.10	24.10		100%
Toronto	5.25	13.92		100%					
Wichita First	24.00	24.68		100%	TWO-STAR CHUR	CHES			
Wichita Trinity	23.25	93.00		100%					
THE PROPERTY AND ADDRESS.	Marie Lab Parel	Circulation of the Control		200 /0	Hutchinson	87.88	85.00	2.88	97%
					Hill City	19.00	17.80	1.20	94%
TWO-STAR CHUR	CHES								
Hutchinson	27.75	27.00	.75	97%	ONE-STAR CHURCHES			A 4.15	
					Garden City	21.38	19.00	2.38	89%
ONE-STAR CHUR	CUTE				Argonia	109.25	89.15	20.10	82%
ONE-STAR CHUR	CHES				Fredonia	104.50	85.00	19.50	81%
Argonia	34.50	30.62	3.88	89%	Fredoma	104.00	00.00	19.00	81%
Garden City	6.75	6.00	.75	89%					
					OTHERS				
OTHERS					St. Francis	49.88	34.71	15.17	70%
ALEXANDER OF THE PROPERTY OF THE	ST AND STATE OF				Lyndon	30.88	15.00	15.88	49%
St. Francis	15.75	10.98	4.77	70%	Colby	47.50	19.66	27.84	41%
Brewster	6.00		6.00	0%	Brewster	19.00		19.00	0%
Colby	15.00		15.00	0%	El Dorado	28.50		28.50	0%
El Dorado	9.00		9.00	0%	Iola	30.88		30.88	0%
Iola	9.75		9.75	0%	Lakin	40.38		40.38	0%
Lakin	12.75		12.75	0%	Osawatomie	49.88		49.88	0%
Salina	6.75		6.75	0%	Salina	21.38		21.38	0%
Wichita Bethel	8.25		8.25	0%	Wichita Bethel	26.13		26.13	0%
Wichita Grace	3.19		3.19	0%	Wichita Grace	10.10		10.10	0%
Winona	7.50		7.50	0%	Wichita Trinity	73.63		73.63	0%

MAKE YOUR CHURCH A THREE-STAR CHURCH!

A three-star church is one that has paid its budgets 100 per cent.

A two-star church is one that has paid its budgets 90 per cent.

A one-star church is one that has paid its budgets 80 per cent.